

Overndale Road, Downend, Bristol, BS16 2RQ Tel: 01454 862630

Ref: YEAR11 **Date:** 23.06.2023

Dear Student,

Congratulations on your completion of Year 11, including your end of year examinations and assessments. We are so proud of the effort you have shown at Pathways Learning Centre and the young person you have become.

We will be marking your final day at Pathways on the **30th June 2023** with a celebratory barbeque. We know that for some students, leaving Pathways will be difficult and we have included some sources of support on the back of this letter.

Now that examinations are over, there is no need to attend school, other than the last day, to complete any unfinished pieces of work or organised trips. If you do wish to come in for any other reason, our expectation is that you will use your time constructively and set a good example to the rest of the school community. If behaviour is disruptive or rules are persistently broken, we will request that you remain at home, as not to disturb the learning of other year groups.

After the 30th June 2023, we will not be expecting to see you at school, unless this has been specifically arranged with your provision lead.

Transition and Careers Support

Steve Newman (Careers Advisor) will be available to support the transition of any students who have not yet secured a post 16 placement or if have not made a decision their next steps. This support will continue into September for all those Year 11's who may need it.

Exam Results Collection

Your examination results will be published on Thursday 24th August 2023. To enable you to collect your results on the Thursday, we have made arrangements for staff to be available at **Pathways Learning Centre, Overndale Road, Downend between 10am – 12pm.** All uncollected exam results will be posted first class on this day – you should receive them at home on the Friday 25th August 2023 excluding postal day.

Kindest Regards,

Dan Walton (Deputy Head Teacher)

Ofsted
Good
Provider

Panel Walton

Relationships Respect Empathy

athy Perseverance

Out of School Support

Leaving Pathways will be more difficult for some students than others. We want you to know there are sources of support for you over the summer period and beyond.

If you are a student in need of support, we have listed below some support services you can access should you feel overwhelmed in the summer break.

• **KOOTH** – Mental health support for young people.

Join at https://www.kooth.com/

Or for more urgent support at https://www.kooth.com/urgent-support

- Specific support for mental health can be accessed via CAMHS Mental Health 24/7 Response Line – (0300 303 1320)
- General medical assistance; call NHS direct 111
- In an absolute emergency call 999

Other help and advice

For other support and advice links, the PLC website contains useful advice and links to other agencies, including Early Help Support Services

'Student info' - https://www.pathwayslearningcentre.org.uk/help-and-support/

Chat Health - Text 07312263093 Monday- Friday 9-5pm. Term time and holidays. Confidential advice and support and to chat with a school nurse.



Relationships Respect Empathy Perseverance